Questions (and answers) about Walpole Community Power
What is Community Power?
In its simplest form it’s a ‘buying club’ for electricity which was authorized by NH RSA 53-E in October of 2019. The law allows towns to band together in purchasing electricity for their citizens. Banding together provides the opportunity for individual customers to access reduced rates.  And, for those who choose, there is the option to purchase ‘greener’ power.
How will this Community Power come about?
By vote at Town Meeting. The Community Power Committee is preparing a Warrant Article for the Town Meeting this March.
What are the next steps if we vote - YES - for Walpole Community Power Plan?

· Our plan goes to the Public Utilities Commission (PUC) for authorization

· Select Board, with advice of Walpole Power Committee solicits vendor bids to supply power: Vendors include two or more potential NH brokers and Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire (CPCNH).
· Select Board holds two public hearings before deciding to contract with a vendor (or not). If – YES – notification is sent to all customers 30 days in advance with opt-out (opt-in) choices.
Will my current electricity provider (Liberty) continue to deliver electricity to me?
Yes, Liberty  will remain the default electricity provider. It will still be responsible for maintaining its poles and lines, as well as for repairs and emergencies. This is mandated by the NH PUC. In any event, Liberty does not actually generate electricity, it makes its profit primarily on delivery charges, while this plan is about accessing the sources of our electricity.
If I change my mind about participating can I switch back to Liberty default power?
Yes, all customers supplied electricity from Community Power programs are free to switch back at any time to the utility-provided default service, or to take service from a competitive electric power supplier, by opting-out of the program and switching suppliers in advance of their next billing cycle.
What if I have solar already or want to add solar?

If you have a legacy system Net Metering v1.0 (installed before 9/1/2017) and decide to be part of Walpole Community Power (WCP) it would work the same only using the Walpole Community energy service rate.


If you have a system installed after August 31 2017 Net Metering  v2.0 the answer is more complicated. The surplus power your system produces would  be purchased by Walpole Community Power at the Walpole Community Power  energy service rate. The complicated part is that Walpole Community Power would have to buy Renewable Energy Credits  to meet the Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS) for the surplus power sold to WCP. Today the Renewable Energy Credits have to be purchased by the supplier (Liberty Utilities) the costs are shared with all customers in their energy service portion of the bill.  

There is a possible solution that is available to Walpole Community Power:

  Separate billing for Net Metering v2.0 customers that give kWh credits for the energy kWh pushed back to the grid.  This would work similar to Net Metering v1.0 for just the energy portion of the bill. This could also eliminate the income tax impact of receiving payments for selling excess power as it does with Liberty today. 



 There are additional ways that Walpole Community Power could help Net Meter Customers:

· Renewable Credit Meters allowing the customer generators to sell the credits.  

· Time of day use, which allows lower rates at off-peak times.

· Battery programs that allow storage of energy produced to use          when needed.
 
The specifics on how and when WCP could help are yet to be determined. 

Note: For systems 100 kilowatts or less the Transmission costs and 25% of the distribution costs are given to the customer as a credit.  Larger systems do not get the transmission savings or the distribution credit for the surplus power.  This would continue under Walpole Community Power.

· Liberty is not charged a Transmission charge for the customer generated power because the power does not go through the Transmission Meter.

· If the customer generated surplus power reduces Liberty Utilities monthly hour of coincident peak demand, this lowers Liberties Transmission rate without compensating the Customer Generator.

           All of the anomalies are known by the PUC and are being reviewed for a potential change. 

What  the Walpole Community Aggregation Plan is  Not !?  
It is not a commitment/contract to work with any specific organization/vendor.
It is not a financial burden to taxpayers. It will not incur a financial commitment for the town or taxpayers other than incidental costs such as the recently completed town survey, minimal office supplies, and a final legal review.

